Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 

Location: S5-104
December 1st, 2009   3:30-5:00pm

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Darrel Harrison, Buran Haidar, David Buser, Francois Bereaud, Linda Lee, Linda Woods, Mary Ann Guevarra, Sean Bowers, Marilyn Espitia, Patricia Flower, Mark Hertica, Yolanda James, Mary Kjartanson, April Koch, Mark Manasse, Rechelle Mojica, Ryan Monroe, Lisa Munoz, Nam Sinkaset, Wendy Stewart.
Other Attendees: Kathy Werle (VPI), Susan Schwarz, Robert Fritsch, Duane Short, Laura Gonzalez, Juli Bartolomei

Absent: Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Otto Dobre, Peter Elias, Isabella Feldman, Ticey Hosley, Mary Hart, Michael Mcpherson, Wheeler North, Jordan Omens, Tyler Burtis, Valri Nesbit, David Reeves, Ruth Trejo 
Meeting called to order at 3:35pm.

A. Approval of Agenda and Previous Minutes

The agenda and minutes of the November 17th meeting were approved without modification.

B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer – David Buser reported a balance of $1,463.46 to cover the Barbecue expenses, student scholarships and a possible post-graduation event.
ii. President – Daphne reported on:
a. The State Chancellor’s Circle luncheon that she attended earlier in the day with other State Community College leaders at Mira Costa. 
· She relayed the commitment of Chancellor Jack Scott to the mission of Community Colleges throughout the State and his recommendations to:
· Focus on Career and Technical Education (CTE), basic skills and transfer.
· Continue grassroots advocacy efforts, starting with students (whose numbers add up to 2.89 million).
· Advocate for increased State funding.
· Improve efficiency and secure alternate sources of funding. A study to educate community colleges about the latter is already planned and its results will be shared. 
· The Chancellor announced a 50 million dollar endowment from a philanthropist to be matched state-wide through the Network of California Community College Foundations.
· Jane Patton, president of the Academic Senate for California Community Colleges, was in attendance at the one hour cordial meeting and introduced her boss as the 50,000 community college faculty. She announced that the Accreditation Consultation Council—composed of academics, classified staff, students, CEO, and Board of Governors—made seven recommendations to members of the ACCJC. The recommendations will be presented to the entire commission in January 2010.

iii. Past President – Darrel announced the Martin Luther King Jr. Parade on Jan 16th and encouraged faculty to participate and to contact Sandi Trevisan for that purpose. 
C. Special Reports – None

D. Committee Reports/Information
i. Basic Skills – Mark Manasse reported that the committee is working on a proposal submission form and a flex activity for proposal submission.
ii. Diversity/International Education – April Koch reported instead of Judy Patacsil and informed that James Madero, a psychology expert in college violence, is willing to address the campus pro bono. Wheeler expressed his support for holding a campus-wide discussion and conversation on this important issue, given the large body of data available on the subject. No decision was made regarding the timing, as the plan was for opening day to be devoted to accreditation. The committee was asked to offer an alternate day. 

A short discussion ensued about Miramar efforts in that regard involving the Threat Assessment Team and Emergency Preparedness, and it was proposed that the Safety Committee be asked to address the issue next semester.

iii. 
ABSO – Mark Hertica reported on the annual District Auxiliary Business Services Organization (ABSO) and the recent and anticipated legislature regarding food served, vendors and health and safety on campus, as well as measures for cost-cutting and space utilization. 
iv.
Buran asked for an update on the District Textbook Affordability Task Force and the draft of the District policy. A discussion of some proposed changes and their challenges and solutions ensued.

E. New Business
i. Resolutions – First Reading (None)
ii. Senate Meeting Calendar for Spring 2010 was presented by Daphne.
F. Old Business
i. Resolutions – Second Reading (None)
ii. Board Policy on Accreditation – The Senate unanimously approved the broadened District Board Policy on Accreditation that includes Continuing Education. 

G. 
Announcements
i. Daphne reminded that the Faculty Annual Barbecue will be held on Dec. 3rd, 11:30am-1:30pm, in the A-100 concourse. Faculty can drop off dishes at the Instructional Services Office in A-104.

ii. Rechelle Mojica announced the 8th Annual “Keep a Senior Warm” drive for the Senior Community Center in downtown San Diego.

iii. Mary Ann Guevarra announced the EOPS “Toys for Tots” drive and encouraged monetary donations.

iv. Judi Patacsil reminded of the “Teaching Abroad” opportunities and asked to be contacted by email.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40pm. The next Senate meeting will be on Feb. 2nd, 3:30-5:00pm, in S5-108. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei 
